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Following the last meeting of the ITF in April 2003, work continued in three specific areas of climate and disasters.  There has not been a meeting of this group for over 1 year and a meeting will be necessary within the next 3-4 months to organize the climate watch efforts and to complete the pilot study on the merging of databases.  Below is a summary of the status of three major activities:

1. El Nino Outlooks have been continuously issued over the past 3 years on a quarterly basis.  It was decided to issue these routinely along with a press release to ensure the latest information would be made available to all countries.  WMO coordinates with the major climate prediction centres in the world, works to reach a consensus on the conditions in the Central Pacific area and finally issues an El Nino Outlook with an accompanying press release. The development of CIIFEN is progressing very well, there have been 4 WMO sponsored meetings in Guayaquil with two of these being Climate Outlook Fora for the South American region.  The Board will be established within the next few months and the advertisement for a permanent director is expected to be issued in the new year. 

2. A task was undertaken by Working Groups 1 and 3 to determine the difficulty in merging disaster databases with corresponding climate databases.  A pilot study was undertaken by the Chilean Meteorological Direction to sort the climate databases for precipitation events that led to flood events.  The draft report of this study is now being prepared.  

3. A new area was proposed by the Working Group that is now just being considered as to how best to approach it, that being the establishment of a climate watch system or systems.  This concept was last discussed in the WMO Commission for Climatology in 2001 and at a recent meeting of its management group it was decided to develop guidance for the worlds meteorological services on how best to develop a Climate Watch Programme within their countries.  

Items two and three above need further scoping and will require a meeting of the entire working group to move forward.  In addition, the risk associated with the changing climate and climate extremes is of major concern to many governments, especially following the extreme heat event in Europe this past summer.  It is proposed that the working group consider the risk of extreme events and how best to alert the public and governments of these events, in addition to items 2 and 3 above. 

